M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Board of Directors
FROM:
Mike Grebe

DATE:
August 24, 2015
When we discussed the composition of the board at our meeting last week there was a fair amount of confusion…and I caused all of it. This memo is an attempt to clarify the situation and get everyone on the same page.
I created the confusion by discussing our plan to reduce the size of the board from eleven to nine. That was really wrong and I have no idea what caused my serious brain cramp. (At one point I did this corporate “stuff” for a living.) The correct numbers are not eleven and nine; they are thirteen and eleven! What follows is a chronological explanation.

The Foundation’s by-laws provide for a board of eleven members, although the board may change that number “from time to time” without amending the by-laws. In fact, until last year we have always had a board of eleven members.

In February 2014 I noted that we were going to have some significant turnover on the board due to mandatory retirements, beginning in June 2015. We were facing the retirement of five directors in a little over two years: Will and Grebe in 2015; Kuester and Orr in June 2016; and Smallwood in June 2017. In order to provide for succession and continuity I suggested that the board should consider expanding the size of the board to thirteen by adding two new directors, and then shrinking the board back to eleven after the retirement of Will and Grebe. Here’s the ensuing chronology: 
· In February 2014 the board agreed with my recommendation and the nominating committee began looking for new candidates for the board. 

· In May 2014 Brother Bob Smith announced his retirement from the board, bringing our number to ten. 

· In June 2014 we elected Diane Hendricks, Rick Graber and Shelby Steele, expanding the board to thirteen, as planned. 

· In August 2014 Tom Smallwood resigned. He was effectively replaced by Pat English, who was elected in November 2014.

· San Orr passed away in September 2014, bringing our number to twelve. We never filled that vacancy. 

· In June 2015 Shelby Steele retired. We recently decided to elect Victor Davis Hanson (in November 2015) to the fill that vacancy. 

So, we now have a board of twelve, and the nominating committee should recommend a “local” director to succeed San Orr. Then, if we stay with the original plan, the board will shrink back to eleven when Will and Grebe retire in June 2016.

I hope this helps clear up the confusion I created. But please call if you have questions.
Phew! 
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